URGENT MESSAGE FOR NORTH WALSHAM U3A MEMBERS ABOUT THE CORONAVIRUS

Dear Member

In view of the announcements by the Prime Minister on Monday, 16 March, I feel I must now tell you that all North Walsham U3A meetings will be suspended until further notice, as a precaution against the spread of the Coronavirus.

The monthly meeting scheduled for **Friday**, **3 April** is cancelled, and all interest groups should suspend meetings **immediately**, regardless whether you normally meet in halls, homes or in the open air. Please would Group Leaders check that group members have received this message.

I am very sorry that it has become necessary to take this step, and fully understand how important being involved in U3A activities is to all of you. However, I do believe that we must all do whatever we can to minimise the risk of infection to ourselves, friends and family and the wider community.

For as long as meetings are suspended, we will keep you up to date via the Newsletter and messages such as this. If you normally receive the Newsletter by email, that and any other information from the Committee will reach you in the same way. If you normally have paper copies of the Newsletter, we will post information to you.

We will also try to help members stay in touch and keep learning together without meetings, and more generally support each other at what is bound to be a difficult time. More information about this will be sent out as soon as possible.

Best wishes,

Steve Guratsky Chairman, North Walsham U3A